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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)
Minutes for August 14, 2006
The Committee convened at 7:15 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum)

· Louis Barbash
· Rose Williams


· Barbara Anderson
· Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Community members: 

· Astri Klievdal 

I. 
New Committee member
1. Astri Klievdal has volunteered to serve on the COC.  She resides on the 100 block of C St. NE in SMD 6A03.

Committee recommendation:  that ANC 6A Approve Ms. Klievdal as a member of the COC.

II. 
Feedback from July ANC meeting
1.
The COC did not receive any special instructions from the commissioners.
III.
Discussion of recruiting additional grant applicants

1. Ms. Nelson reported that she had a nibble from the Watkins PTSA regarding possible funding for a language immersion program at the school.  She outlined the grant application process and the need to demonstrate the grant would benefit persons in ANC 6A.  She has not heard back.  

2. Ms. Nelson has also been in touch with Larry Kaufer who is active in "sports on the hill".  He is not sure that the organization needs anything at present that could be funded by ANC 6A (except possibly portable basketball hoops) but will think about it and possibly file an application.  Ms. Nelson was able to help in other ways, however, by putting him in touch with Charles Vincent at Options Charter School (in the old Kingsman school building) who has an indoor basketball court that might be offered.  Subsequent to the COC meeting, Ms. Nelson accompanied Mr. Kaufer on a tour of the Options facilities so she could introduce him to Dr. Vincent.
3. Ms. Williams suggested that the COC contact previous grant applicants, particularly Gibbs Elementary.  Ms. Nelson will do that.  

IV.
Discussion of "thank you" notes to supporting organizations
1. The Committee agreed that letters should be sent again this year to organizations that offer space for ANC 6A functions and to Gallaudet University for hosting the website.  If the Commissioners vote to approve, Ms. Nelson will update the letters from last year and submit them to the Commissioners and Committee Chairs for their comments (and further update).
Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A send letters of thanks to organizations that support ANC 6A activities.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Next meeting is September 18, 2006.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelso
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